
U.S. Department of Justice 

Justice Management Division 

 Debt Collection Management Staff   
 

Washington, D.C. 20530 
 
        
 
 
Isabel Tessier 
National Student Legal Defense Network 
1015 15th St. NW, Suite 600 
Washington, DC 20005 
 
Re: FOIA Requests 127605 and 127746 
 
Dear Ms. Tessier: 
 
I am responding for the Department of Justice’s (DOJ’s) Justice Management Division (JMD) to 
your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request 127605 (directed to JMD) and your FOIA request 
127746 (directed to DOJ’s Executive Office for United States Attorneys) for information regarding 
debts owed by institutions of higher education for actions stemming from an institution’s 
participation in the Title IV student aid programs.  Enclosed is a spreadsheet responsive to your 
requests.   
 
I trust that this information fully satisfies your requests.  If you need any further assistance or would 
like to discuss any aspect of your requests, please do not hesitate to contact our FOIA Public 
Liaison, Karen McFadden at (202) 514-3101. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Dennis Dauphin 
Director 
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